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SPEAKER'S STATEMENT 

Parliamentary Service Staff, Retirement  

Mr SPEAKER: Honourable members, it is my sad duty to inform members of the retirement of 
long-serving officers of the Parliamentary Service that will occur over the recess. Lyn Whelan from the 
committee office, currently on preretirement leave, will retire from the service on 30 November 2018 
after 12 years service. Monica Pearce from the Parliamentary Library will retire from the service on 
6 December 2018 after 26 years service. Margaret Curran, one of our parliamentary attendants, will 
retire from the service on 19 December 2018 after 19 years service. Colleen Lutzke from Catering 
Services will retire from the service on 21 December 2018 after 25 years service. Dave Newman from 
Parliamentary Security will retire from the service on 21 December 2018 after 32 years service. I am 
sure all members will join me in thanking all of those staff for their dedication and service to this 
parliament. We all wish them the very best in retirement.  
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